
Appendix B 

   

 

District Councillors Report to June 2016 Parish Council Meeting. 
 
Primary School Review of Surplus Places. 
 
A pre-consultation is currently in progress to reduce surplus places in the Shevington area. 
 
The final date for responses is 24th July. Councillors Crosby and Collins attended all three of 
the public meetings to discuss the proposal, Councillor Edwardson was unable to attend the 
meeting to discuss Millbrook due to illness. 
 
We have been quite clear from the start that our intention is to campaign for NO CLOSURE 
of ANY school. That is what we have been doing and we will be making that clear at our 
meeting with officers next week. 
 
Unfortunately we are unable to attend tonight due to other meetings. We have been running, 
and will continue to run, extra surgeries for parents anxious to discuss this matter. 
 
Anyone wishing to attend one of our extended surgeries should contact 
d.edwardson@wigan.gov.uk and an appointment will be given. 
 
Regards 
 
Mike, Paul and Damian. 


